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SANEX

HIGH TEST* PLUS
INSECT SPRAY

AN INSECTICIDE FOR FOOD PROCESSORS TO CONTROL
COCKROACHES, SILVERFISH, BEETLES, MOTHS, FLIES,
FLEAS, MOSQUITOES, SPIDERS AND GRAIN INSECTS.

COMMERCIAL

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REG.NO.15476

P.C.P. ACT

NET CONTENTS

GUARANTEE:
PIPERONYL BUTOXIDE 1.66%
D-TRANS ALLETHRIN 0.166%

 
*TRADEMARK OF SANEX INC.

MANUFACTURED BY:
SANEX INC.

2695 SLOUGH STREET,
MISSISSAUGA, ONTARIO

L4T 1G2

BRANCHES THROUGHOUT NORTH AMERICA

DIRECTIONS FOR BEVERAGE, FOOD & MEAT PROCESSING PLANTS:

Sanex High Test insect spray for food processors is ready to use. 
It should be applied to infested areas each day, care being taken
to cover the area thoroughly and avoid missing any cracks and
crevices where the insects or vermin may nest or hide.  Spray the
undersides of framework of production equipment and any areas
where residual insecticide cannot be used due to the proximity of
food or food processing equipment.  This should be carried on as
a preventive measure or until there is no sign of insects.  Once
the infestation is well under control the treatments could be



spaced further apart.

SPACE SPRAYING FOR FLYING INSECTS

For driving insects out of cracks and crevices use a misting or
fogging machine.  300 mL SANEX HIGH TEST will adequately cover
100 cubic metres.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Produce contains Petroleum
distillate.  Do not store, pour or use near open flame.  Wear
mask or respirator when applying spray mist.  If the whole
building is to be fogged or misted then all personnel with the
exception of the operator must be evacuated from the premises. 
Ventilating systems should be shut down.  All switches operating
any electrical equipment which might function during the
operation should be turned off.  All fires, flames and pilot
lights or other sources of ignition should be extinguished and
safely shut off.  Avoid contamination of food, feedstuffs and
water supplies.  Cover exposed food or produce and equipment
before spraying, fogging or misting.  Thoroughly ventilate
building before permitting reoccupancy.  After fogging or misting
wash thoroughly all surfaces which come in contact with food. 
Avoid breathing spray mist.  In food processing plants, meat
packaging plants and food service establishments apply when plant
is not in operation.  Remove all food before treatment.  No
exposed meat products, ingredients or packaging materials to be
kept in the room.  Cover all food processing surfaces and food
handling equipment.  All treated surfaces that may contact meat
food products or other food products should be washed then rinsed
thoroughly with potable water after treatment and before re-use
for food processing.

FIRST AID:

For skin contact, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush
with water.  DANGER: This product contains petroleum distillates. 
Do not ingest.  If ingested do not induce vomiting.  If patient
is unconscious give him air.  Obtain medical attention
immediately.

TOXICOLOGY:
Treatment for the various reactions is symptomatic.

DISPOSAL AND DECONTAMINATION

Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings to
the spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial for any
required additional cleaning of the container prior to its



disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further use. 
Dispose the container in accordance with provincial requirements. 
For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Conservation and Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

LIMITATION OF WARRANTY:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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